
 

 

 

 

 

UMPIRES INVITATION 

POLISH U19 INTERNATIONAL 2022 

15st – 18th December 2022 

 

 

 Dear friends, 

 

Polish Badminton Association has the pleasure to invite your umpires to officiate at 
the Polish U19 International 2022 as a part of the BEC Junior Circuit 2022 The tournament is 
a Junior International Series Event. 

 

The invitation is based on the following terms: 

 
- The organizer will provide transport to and from Katowice International Airport (KTW) or 
Katowice train station, 

- The organizer covers the costs of accommodation and (full board) food for Umpires during 
the competition / performance of functions. 

- The organizer will provide accommodation (including breakfast) in shared ‘non-smoking’ 
rooms, (All umpires are expected to share rooms with their colleagues) 

- All travelling expenses to / from Katowice will be on account of the umpires or their 
national association, 

- Umpires are requested to be present at the Umpires briefing on Wednesday 14th 
December 2022 at 21:00h (tbc by referee),  

- Departure should not be planed before 18:00h on the 18th of December, exceptions from 
this may be possible but should be checked before with the organizer. 
 
The Polish U19 International 2022 will be played in the Hala SMS Głubczyce, ul. Olimpijska 1, 
Głubczyce. The tournament will be played on 5 courts – Victor Mats. 
 
Referee is Daniel Sahlberg (SWE),  
Umpire manager: Mariusz Wójcik – sedziowie@pzbad.pl 
 
 
Nominations should be made as soon as possible, but not later than 15th November 2022. 

mailto:sedziowie@pzbad.pl


 
Please, send information about your nominated Umpires to email: sedziowie@pzbad.pl with 
cc to w.krawczyk@pzbad.pl. 

We will appreciate if your nominations include: 

 Name, surname, 

 gender of the umpires  

 grade of your nominee 

 

Travel details: 

e-mail: w.krawczyk@pzbad.pl 
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